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Greetings Troop 3! 
 

Well, the January trip to Elk Mountain turned out to be a success after all. After a snafu 

with lodging arrangements, it looked like it was going to turn into a day trip. There were 

also concern about warm weather and rain. However, Gary Summer was able to hook us 

up with time share in Stroudsburg and the weather cooperated. We had a small group, but 

we had a great time. A good number of trails were open and in decent condition. Better 

yet, everyone came home in one piece. We had two Scouts on skis and a snowboard for 

the first time. Eric and I had not been on skis for a very long time. It felt good to be out 

there again, and it was just like riding a bike. Saturday night, I temporarily lifted the 

electronics ban for the playoff games and got to see the Eagles beat the Giants! 
 

Next, I'm looking forward to heading to Resica Falls for a weekend of shooting and hiking. 

For the first time in several years, we'll be back in Firestone Lodge. Bring along your 

favorite board game to play. Also, for those of you planning on going to Mount 

Washington in March, we'll be staying outside Saturday night to test your cold weather 

gear. This has historically been one of our best attended trips, and I hope that continues 

this year. 



 

Speaking of Venture Trips, see below for details on both Mount Washington and Philmont 

2024. The sign-up for Philmont is only two weeks away, and I have only heard from a 

handful of people so far. I can't speak highly enough about either of these trips. They are 

both incredibly challenging and rewarding, and will provide experiences that will be 

remembered for a lifetime. 
 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

Meetings 

2/6 Troop Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

2/7 TLC 

7:30 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

2/9 Staff Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

2/13 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

2/20 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

2/27 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 
 

Service 

2/4 Ryan Finazzo 

Eagle Project 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Trips 

2/17-2/19 

Resica Falls 

 

2/24 Bear Creek 

Family Ski Night 

4:30 PM 
 

District/ 

Council Events 

 

2/13 OA Election 

  
 

Other 

 

 

2/4 Pinewood 

Derby Clinic 

9 AM - 12 PM 

Lehman Church 

 

2/15 75th 

Anniversary 

Planning 

Committee 

Meeting 

7:00-9:00 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

2/23 Pack 318 

Crossover 

7 PM 

  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Ryan Finazzo's Eagle Project 
 



On Saturday, February 4th, Ryan Finazzo is in need of 

volunteers to help out with his Eagle Project. Ryan 

project entails refurbishment of two statues at 

the St. Martin of Tours Cemetery in New Hope 
PA. This will include scrubbing dirt, moss, and 
mold off of the statues. Please arrive by 10 AM 
and expect to wrap up around 2 PM. Lunch will be 
provided. Click here for details. 
 

RSVP by contacting Ryan at  
215-499-5931 or RyanJFinazzo@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

Pinewood Derby Clinic 
 

Saturday, February 4th from 9 AM until Noon we need a couple of Scout and Adult 

volunteers to help out with Pack 17's Pinewood Derby Clinic at Lehman Church. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 6th at 7:30 pm we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist Church. We'll be having Movie Night. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, February 7th at 7:30 pm the TLC will meet at my house to discuss January and 

February, and to plan March.  
 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, February 9th at 7:30 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting at 

Hatboro Baptist to discuss January and February, and to plan March. 
 

Scout Sunday 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWssnIT2lcEbHUdj8H855x2ZaIq1cEZvOUPA7fQHq1gD1WS1neR2rMADsnLSu4VpMQBwVnwpmO8uVidfuoRlSy9vwmATQVQvF-xnHhXUeI09LOMylGuNqcL_LnXdbnJuT6qkR9xmx9q7EWTLT3sphYYu1wOStPXcMZ-G67f4tN7a-hxJ7vmxLHglgWHqeeb3ATmwCGAe70-Gr-6FRQ-Ybu6sbEoHrtEU-DRTS7pnlFJy6uUocazL2YLAaUCew2Gbgn7G3KWUPgyLS9KbBxDQTZAi9JTx3ktExREqsIucyBaQln1JFyDucOTIBOvI1F6ibPiFlwZgRNBwmOZPZshsTT1kD69OnDvXdjNaxxYeGlcrATrY_Vs1HO1ZqBNiXep4nKPKQCGb4-prsQq4W8k_ZfqeQ==&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWssnIT2lcEbHUdj8H855x2ZaIq1cEZvOUPA7fQHq1gD1WS1neR2rMADsnLSu4VpMQBwVnwpmO8uVidfuoRlSy9vwmATQVQvF-xnHhXUeI09LOMylGuNqcL_LnXdbnJuT6qkR9xmx9q7EWTLT3sphYYu1wOStPXcMZ-G67f4tN7a-hxJ7vmxLHglgWHqeeb3ATmwCGAe70-Gr-6FRQ-Ybu6sbEoHrtEU-DRTS7pnlFJy6uUocazL2YLAaUCew2Gbgn7G3KWUPgyLS9KbBxDQTZAi9JTx3ktExREqsIucyBaQln1JFyDucOTIBOvI1F6ibPiFlwZgRNBwmOZPZshsTT1kD69OnDvXdjNaxxYeGlcrATrY_Vs1HO1ZqBNiXep4nKPKQCGb4-prsQq4W8k_ZfqeQ==&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWs5VDBpi8gFZ83WWcETgJPl2kOg0YVp6VdSZibFCPtK3MAKlqC5sfX6lRIgHT0lejRyO1UxnNDNvIgPus_umiKKuAyXbul3XFlBSDaNNe0sOFEmC7M391zVwsk8XPwLZhlc201OXS2tX6XYQOKoTEnPdpCX-61bY39BrrKB-hY_kk=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==
mailto:RyanJFinazzo@gmail.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWs5VDBpi8gFZ83WWcETgJPl2kOg0YVp6VdSZibFCPtK3MAKlqC5sfX6lRIgHT0lejRyO1UxnNDNvIgPus_umiKKuAyXbul3XFlBSDaNNe0sOFEmC7M391zVwsk8XPwLZhlc201OXS2tX6XYQOKoTEnPdpCX-61bY39BrrKB-hY_kk=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


Sunday, February 12th is Scout Sunday. 

We will need volunteers to participate in 

the 11 AM service at Hatboro Baptist 

Church. More details to follow soon. 
 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 13th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist Church. We'll be holding the election of new Ordeal Candidates for the Order of 

the Arrow, and we will also be having an overview of Gun Safety ahead of the weekend at 

Resica. 
 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

 

 

Wednesday, February 15th at 7 PM we are 

forming a sub-Committee for planning of Troop 

3's 75th Anniversary event taking place in 2024. 

We will be meeting in Fellowship Hall at Hatboro 

Baptist. If you are interested in helping out, please 

plan on attending! 
 

Weekend Trip to Resica Falls 
 

On February 17th to 19th will be our annual trip to 
Resica Falls for a weekend of shooting and hiking. 
We'll be staying in the beautiful Firestone Lodge, 
although those planning to go to Mt. Washington next 
month should be prepared to sleep outdoors on 
Saturday night. Click here for details. 
 

Sign up Deadline is February 6th and the cost is 
$35. This will be a troop feed, so the cost includes all 
transportation, lodging, range fees, and food. 
 

If you are interested, please contact Mr. Rob Walsh at 
267-872-6770 or walsh5@comcast.net. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWsl7VZBvdNoXm9q_uFBS6XQSf8qOYSiRtugPrspjhVISC6aTi77xQGrFVHHvZ4yiAKqXZDzlMdr5AvDgE7FObRp5gCfrPW37iZait5miRq5JAjglaJ_kqu4YbQDzYiVe3HLLyv5P3Oz8RJHExh-ODyaqPeQ0y39u2kcby7eO5pbrE=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 20th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist Church. We will be having a giant size Trivial Pursuit game! 
 

Pack 318 Crossover 
 

Thursday, February 23th at 7 PM at St. Cyril of Jerusalem, we have a new Scout crossing 

over from Jamison Pack 318. We'll need several volunteers to help with the ceremony. 
 

Bear Creek Family Ski Night 
 

Family Ski Night at the Bear Creek 

Mountain Resort has been rescheduled 

for Friday February 24th. This is a fun 

night of skiing, snowboarding, and/or 

tubing. 
 

 

Click Here for Details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 27 at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist Church. Scouts will be working with their Patrol Advisors to plan Advancement to 

their next rank. 
 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

Mount Washington 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWsf-_Hs4MGkFEDUTD7U7wiNoV101pdrngeIBaySgpeRFKYvdzjUMHrGj5rKzRyOSESDUdy4SaGCyVjnCiW77qaAlnWGY_A-nV-7SK2En75Z4WU80oYhvDtuwaGlZBF9mVO4ZUDY6wScR7EQJyRWVb0EcSK-rlmqsQW4UlHHzV7Mrc2-Al2j_sQFuY5E3_q-63IBCNWTbEEQYoxmi6DoGxuu1m8gRzpLCi4FCcaRw6M_eG9lcmaeSCV0YqgrgQJoxr5IJzzTHuUYY1FusMwgZwHMtzqbClX6316F52KVWOBX0KbN1awypc9Ja_r8l5iVb9LjzRlQZHszJ3y9uGnjG1y7QtNERbKPytjsM9TsgRSNXuiUYpp3WDYPs_ooygw9pXV78Nqk0aftU2c-QWNzHJ23g==&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRolJw-vmvhOtKm978w30jbE8b_eg6mWKw39OF0yBiBNWSiYdUFvLeGNOVsVX-Ul_8cAqvjTFnnOaG7ilitn6dYh9yunlgzV_6Ym_0iBt7LuXktM530MWUltzulwT9r3tNKzvWZlW2KVPEQKbYiKJhdtgJtlw8ieRKD84_tEcRJFPQaMOEY0Cx0e50kX9RlKPj7iGFIfwV7wsm3sAiZ1DdVGA9TOCy8AmgC-YCTgb0Cz9F8PExnofIJVrmF1M9F1TXkb_8xr28mO6R1_7Y3xKgARhDy88sh6z-w34vTYCbNNb38xWRizhP71mxfXaqNOmAJ-23kwihL-hrxOh11aNxqwY=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRolJw-vmvhOtKm978w30jbE8b_eg6mWKw39OF0yBiBNWSiYdUFvLeGNOVsVX-Ul_8cAqvjTFnnOaG7ilitn6dYh9yunlgzV_6Ym_0iBt7LuXktM530MWUltzulwT9r3tNKzvWZlW2KVPEQKbYiKJhdtgJtlw8ieRKD84_tEcRJFPQaMOEY0Cx0e50kX9RlKPj7iGFIfwV7wsm3sAiZ1DdVGA9TOCy8AmgC-YCTgb0Cz9F8PExnofIJVrmF1M9F1TXkb_8xr28mO6R1_7Y3xKgARhDy88sh6z-w34vTYCbNNb38xWRizhP71mxfXaqNOmAJ-23kwihL-hrxOh11aNxqwY=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRokQ6M8gPLxGUdcHPBxWACuf_71DF3ji1t_cYS1ZHG0016IU59eq-WZzXloTi8qocyB4WojxxuA4M9_iLWYOGCJX-C50BpxPYJXx_NdbqWxm5IFzh67uzus5luPsl3dS8FkAZs2ADibugQSjvUuXEcuruDrEATGzxtlaUeY2eP0jRSwCg92dW-CNO8FRkXysorcVNoVP5vZzJ40wFKO3bD2W3nZtes1THZ-QlzR5WEco22m2u5nx_1uY=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


 

 

Our annual trek to Mount Washington in the White Mountains of New Hampshire is set 

for March 11-14. It has been 5 years since we made the summit, and this could be our 

year! This trip is open to the Venture Crew, Scouts 14 and older with the rank of Star or 

higher. Adults and parents are welcome as well. Note Scouts will need to arrange for an 

excused absence from school on March 13-14. The educational benefits are numerous, but 

you can mention, team building, history, and physical fitness. 

 

The cost of the trip is $335. $275 goes to the troop for transportation, lodging, food, and 

trail fees. $60 goes directly to International Mountain Equipment for mountaineering boot 

and crampon rental. 
 

Click here for an itinerary of the trails on Sunday and Monday. Saturday and Tuesday are 

travel days. Saturday night and Monday night we'll stay in Mr. Pfeil's heated cabin. Sunday 

night we sleep in a shelter on the mountain. 
 

If you are interested or would like more info, please let me know! 
 

2024 Philmont Contingent 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWsZIsTzieWv3mHaAQY6leqUY24iKj4_1FqKL4Le9hDoM6JaVPxz5VLWMk8-8jB60Cp2wUIpRRpb6jZh8Sz82oOdHUEEfdzIpRzWYKRxloUMnf-fYEGPYL2_HfNNJ-gTZ3H9sKdfx4w9ZFo5X84zvl1rkC6PKpKDiid75mTEO181-w=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


 

 

It's time to officially sign-up for Philmont! We have a crew reserved for the 2024 Cradle of 

Liberty Council Contingent for Philmont Scout Ranch. The dates of the 2024 COL Philmont 

Contingent are June 22nd to July 6th 2024. The cost the trip will be $3,600, which 

includes airfare, transportation, and lodging, as well as all camp fees. 
 

We must have our Crew finalized by the troop meeting on February 13th. 

Please contact me if you are interested. 
 

If you are not familiar, Philmont Scout Ranch is the premiere BSA high adventure base in 

the US, if not the world. The backpacking trek will include 11-days on the trail. Sign up is 

far in advance to allow ample time for planning, training, and making affordable 

payments. Crew size is limited to 12 people, including a maximum of 3 adults. 
 

Latest 2022-2023 Annual Plan 
 

See below for latest revision of the 2022-2023 Annual Plan. Changes are highlighted in red 

text. The dates for the March trip to the 9/11 Memorial in New York City have changed to 

March 24-26. 
 

I also added dates for the two Summer Sessions for NYLT. 
 

Please mark these important dates in your Family Calendar! 

 

Click here for the 2022-2023 Annual Plan 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWs93o8xzdxnkqoG1mGm7juHHXy1Ktnnym19ZuC11UIpPqTx9bbJz-GXPsE_hoTXlCgKQfPmaoZ0ZRh2ZIZPl2MuWheQpkjjKU_WJJd9i1Q9EBMOGr60q_09wwoAIS7fDAKHGzMxPr9pp_nsV1f8CfqOzfUlV_S43pc3MYzxZtV140=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


 

 

Ham and Turkey Supper 
 

 

The Ham and Turkey Supper is set for March 4th this year, and the dining room will be 

open! Tickets will be distributed to Scouts this week. 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRonvVrUqi9CWs93o8xzdxnkqoG1mGm7juHHXy1Ktnnym19ZuC11UIpPqTx9bbJz-GXPsE_hoTXlCgKQfPmaoZ0ZRh2ZIZPl2MuWheQpkjjKU_WJJd9i1Q9EBMOGr60q_09wwoAIS7fDAKHGzMxPr9pp_nsV1f8CfqOzfUlV_S43pc3MYzxZtV140=&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


National Youth Leadership Training 
 

The dates for the Summer Sessions have been 

announced, June 24-29 and August 12-18. Note 

that you only need to attend one session in the 

Summer. Unlike the Fall Session that occurs 

over two separate weekends. 

 

NYLT is a great opportunity for Scouts to learn 

the leadership and planning skills that they 

need to be a successful Patrol Leader or SPL, 

but the lessons learned will be useful far 

beyond that. NYLT is highly recommended 

Scout by Troop 3, and we will reimburse half 

the cost upon completion. Note that this 

training is for Scouts age 13 and up with a rank 

of First Class or higher. 
 

If you have taken NYLT, and are looking for a fun and rewarding experience, please 

consider signing up to be on Staff. 
 

Registration is not yet open, but when it is, register here. 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L_MOuBFAj8YEhSIkzu5c2Y5F-NKg6QuSL9ruZ35hov5oJSvypucRou4WOMVUm4rZEZGct1Q-Jw7tsLK-LaNLWsGvBAJ4WOw5GAvA8anELKY2VDpAm8V8T8CmMf8zm3XT14ES90DC6wAgVvyrD0L3R3Fqtuljc471&c=7GMTRckUHjeykJTxf0m-dm5fVe-qSXkvOaYnw2-j6zzjzlL0_UaI3A==&ch=f5hysqmh-e2oSA0XAON7cy9njwz7-Ds3WYRIqNtmXait0Sba7K5BhA==


 

Life: 

Jack Coughlin 

Justin Ryan 
 



 

Second Class: 

Benny Delsordo 

Aidan Wills 
 

Merit Badges 
 



 

Railroading: 

Aidan Wills 
 

Raingutter Regatta 
 



 

 

On January 6th we held our own Raingutter Regatta with boats built from random craft 

supplies. 
 

Elk Mountain 
 



 

On January 20-22 we hit the slopes at Elk Mountain. Mr. Summer was able to work out 

the lodging situation, in order to make this a weekend trip again. The weather even 

cooperated, so the trail conditions were good. 
 

Thank you for making all of the arrangements, Mr. Summer! 

 

STEM Car Challenge 
 



 

 

On January 23rd Aidan Robin hosted a STEM Car Challenge for the troop. 
 

Great job, Aidan! 
 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

 

The following Scouts are celebrating birthdays this 

month: 
 

Hunter Moffitt - 2/5 

Ryan Finazzo - 2/10 
 

 

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
  

 


